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20/02/2022  17:54:312021/5598/P NOBJ Richard Simpson 

for Primrose Hill 

CAAC

PRIMROSE HILL CONSERVATION AREA ADVISORY COMMITTEE

12A Manley Street, London NW1 8LT

16 February 2022

2 Regal Lane 2021/5598/P

No objection.

The Committee noted our pre-app advice dated 3 November 2021. We understood that the brick infill would 

follow the plane of the existing brick structure, and be keyed-in to the adjacent brickwork avoiding the creation 

of any vertical lines marking the original opening. The Advisory Committee also noted that the brick and 

brickwork infill would match the existing ¿ which is in re-used stock brick. The Advisory Committee noted the 

alignment of the proposed window with the fenestration above: we would expect to see details of the window 

frame in due course.

The Advisory Committee welcomed the proposal to extend the kerb to the Lane and to create a new planting 

bed.

 

Richard Simpson FSA, 

Chair PHCAAC.
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